

Student Government Assembly 60 Washington Square South, Suite 212 NY, NY 10003 P: 212 998 2234 student.government@nyu.edu

SGA Executive Committee Statement: Update on Pass/Fail for Spring 2020 March 18, 2020

Dear NYU Community:

We hope you all are well. The Executive Committee just left a meeting with the Office of the Provost and have exciting updates about pass/fail options this semester:

- The pass/fail deadline will be extended until May 12 (Reading Day) for everyone EXCEPT for:
 - Undergraduate students in the nursing sequence at Meyers College of Nursing who have a shorter semester; their pass/fail deadline will be April 24
 - Those studying at global sites because the academic calendar (https://www.nyu.edu/academics/studying-abroad/upperclassmen-semester-academic-y ear-study-away/calendars.html) varies across the Global Network
 - Generally, the deadline will be the day before final exams
- The Office of the Provost will encourage all school deans to lift current restrictions on pass/fail because of the current situation
- The goal is for school deans to send an email to their students either later this week or early next week.
- Every NYU school will have slightly different pass/fail guidelines
 - Since some schools have classes that are tied to state guidelines, licensing boards, etc., there will not be one university-wide pass/fail guidelines.
- Once school deans send the email, students should reach out to their academic advisors if they
 have any questions
- The pass/fail option will be opt-in; you do not have to pass/fail if you do not want to

As promised, we will continue updating you with our progress over at bit.ly/SGAMar17. In the meantime, please do your best to take care of yourselves and your community.

Sending light and love,
Jakiyah Bradley, Chair of the Student Government Assembly
Kosar Kosar, Vice Chair of the Student Senators Council
Florence Tong, Vice Chair of the Presidents Council
Rawan Dareer, Vice Chair of the Global Student Council



Student Government Assembly 60 Washington Square South, Suite 212 NY, NY 10003

P: 212 998 2234

student.government@nyu.edu

